
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

December 7th, 2020
Zoom Meeting

The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Gubrud.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 11th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of November 9th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg, Assistant Chief Miner and Secretary Berg.  Firefighters Phill Zimmerman and Brian McMahan as well as community members John Seehorn and John Verdoes also called into the meeting.  
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  

Newsletter – Secretary Berg is planning on sending out another newsletter in January.  
Fire Engine – Commissioner Harmon did not have any new news on a new fire engine.

Facilities Requests – We are still not taking any requests to use our facility. 
Call Report – Chief Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2020.  We have responded to 282 calls this year.    For the month of November, there were 25 calls.
New Business: 
SOG 602 – Commissioner Thomson made a motion to accept SOG 602 and allow Chief Berg and Assistant Chief Miner to fine tune all of the SOGs.  Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

2020 Stipends – Assistant Chief Miner presented two proposals for stipends for 2020.  The commissioners discussed each proposal and decided that Chief Berg and Assistant Chief Miner should discuss and decide which option is the best as long as it fits into the budgeted amount.  

Chief’s Report:  
· A firefighter with COVID did respond to several wires calls before he knew he had COVID (there were 5 calls in one day).  Approximately 20 firefighters were exposed to this individual.   At this time, no other firefighter has tested positive. 
· The DNR / Forest Service has offered us a brush truck.  They will allow us to “borrow” the vehicle because we have land that borders the national forest.  We would be able to apply for a maintenance grant to cover all the maintenance costs of the vehicle.  We would not own it and just give it back when we are done with it.  We would have to pick it up in Oregon.

· Chief Berg ordered three new sets of bunker gear for the recruits finishing the academy.

· Chief Berg had to order 7 new lockers for the new people.

· Firefighter Zimmerman worked with Nordic Temperature to get all the stations ready for winter.

· The ditch has been dug to correct the water issue with our catch basin.

· There will not be any more training for the year so that our crews can be protected.  They will still be doing rig checks, maintenance items and other station duties that need to be done.

· The rails are on and complete for the training center.  There are just a few other items that need to be done for it to be finished.

· The recruit academy is still going.  They should be done middle of December. 

Assistant Chief Report: 

· Assistant Chief Miner completed his newsletter article on technology.
· Assistant Chief Miner updated the Active 911 roster.

· The new rig check sheets have been completed.

· The officers are still reviewing the calls in Emergency Reporting.
Public Comments:  N/A
Executive Session:  Commissioner Gubrud called for an Executive Session at 6:29 pm per RCW 42.30.110 (1)(g) To evaluate the qualifications of an applicant for public employment or to review the performance of a public employee. However, subject to RCW 42.30.140(4), discussion by a governing body of salaries, wages, and other conditions of employment to be generally applied within the agency shall occur in a meeting open to the public, and when a governing body elects to take final action hiring, setting the salary of an individual employee or class of employees, or discharging or disciplining an employee, that action shall be taken in a meeting open to the public;  He stated the executive session would last 10 minutes.  Re-convened at 6:42 p.m.  Commissioner Thomson made a motion to increase Assistant Chief Miner’s compensation by $200 a month, Chief Berg’s compensation by 10%, Secretary Berg’s compensation by 13 ½% and pay Phill Zimmerman, our Facilities Coordinator, $250 a month effective January 21, 2021.  Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Both Chief Berg and Secretary Berg declined the increase.
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 3216-3222 and EFTPS in the amount of $4,103.13 and accounts payable check #s 3223-3246 in the amount of $26,235.34 Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Mike Gubrud, Commissioner Chair


